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1.  Pursuant to the provisions of reference (a), Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed 
enclosure (1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting that his naval 
record be corrected to reflect that his case be returned to the Physical Evaluation Board (PEB), or 
that the PEB be directed to forward his request for a rating reconsideration be forwarded to the 
U.S. Department of Veterans’ Affairs (VARR). 
                                           
2.  The Board, consisting of , , and , reviewed 
Petitioner's allegations of error and injustice on 5 December 2022, and pursuant to its 
regulations, determined that the corrective action indicated below should be taken on the 
available evidence of record.  Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of the 
enclosures, relevant portions of the naval records, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 
policies.   
 
3.  The Board, having reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner’s allegations of 
error and injustice, finds as follows: 
 
      a.  Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available 
under existing law and regulations within the Department of the Navy.   
 
      b. The Petitioner enlisted in the Navy and commenced a period of active duty on 15 February 
2012.  During his service, on 19 August 2021, he was referred into the disability evaluation 
system (DES) process by a medical board for the condition of epilepsy.  An Informal Physical 
Evaluation Board (IPEB) received his medical board package on 25 October 2021.  The IPEB 
rendered a decision that the Petitioner was unfit for continued service on 6 February 2022.  The 
VA completed the rating of his conditions on 28 February 2022.  The PEB assembled the 
Petitioner’s case and transmitted the file to the Petitioner’s Physical Evaluation Board Liaison 
Officer (PEBLO) on 24 March 2022.   
 
      c.  The PEBLO transmitted the IPEB findings and the VA proposed ratings to Petitioner on 
25 March 2022.  On 31 March 2022, Petitioner returned the Election of Options Form (EOO) to 
the PEBLO.  On this form, he accepted the IPEB finding for his unfit condition and marked his 
request for a VARR.  Importantly, according to the Petitioner, he also submitted new and 






